
Health Scrutiny Committee
Meeting to be held on Tuesday, 5 February 2019

Electoral Division affected:
(All Divisions);

Stroke Programme Update
(Appendix 'A' refers)

Contact for further information:
Gary Halsall, Tel: (01772) 536989, Senior Democratic Services Officer (Overview 
and Scrutiny), gary.halsall@lancashire.gov.uk

Executive Summary

A report on the Stroke Programme in Lancashire and South Cumbria (LSC) has 
been provided by Healthier Lancashire and South Cumbria. This is set out at 
appendix A.

Recommendation

The Health Scrutiny Committee is asked to:

1. Note the Stroke Programme Update report from Healthier Lancashire and 
South Cumbria at appendix A.

2. Note the decisions to be made about the Stroke programme by 
commissioners and providers as set out in the report.

3. Endorse the programme and work going forward.

Background and Advice 

The report set out at appendix A, produced by Healthier Lancashire and South 
Cumbria provides a high-level overview of the whole Stroke Programme in 
Lancashire and South Cumbria (LSC), focussing on the different phases of the end 
to end stroke pathway including stroke prevention, hospital-based treatment, 
integrated community stroke rehabilitation and life after stroke.

It also provides an update on the current position within Lancashire and South 
Cumbria and outlines, at a high level, the work which is being progressed and the 
key decisions which will need to be made during the coming months of the 
programme. Officers from Healthier Lancashire and South Cumbria will attend the 
meeting to present the report.

The Health Scrutiny Committee is asked to:

1. Note the Stroke Programme Update report from Healthier Lancashire and 
South Cumbria at appendix A.



2. Note the decisions to be made about the Stroke programme by 
commissioners and providers as set out in the report.

3. Endorse the programme and work going forward.

Consultations

N/A

Implications: 

This item has the following implications, as indicated:

Risk management

The report set out at appendix A represents the views of Healthier Lancashire and 
South Cumbria and are not those of Lancashire County Council.

Local Government (Access to Information) Act 1985
List of Background Papers

Paper Date Contact/Tel

N/A

Reason for inclusion in Part II, if appropriate

N/A


